2021

English Entrance Examination for Returnees

DO NOT OPEN THE TEST BOOK UNTIL INSTRUCTED TO DO SO!

Notes

- ◆ Put your application number sticker on your answer sheet, and fill in your application number and your name at the bottom of the answer sheet following the instructions given.
- ◆ The examination is 45 minutes long.
- The examination has 4 sections:
 - 1. Listening
- 2. Vocabulary & Grammar
- 3. Reading
- 4. Writing
- ◆ When the examination begins, make sure that all the pages are included, from page 1 to 18. If you find any pages missing, raise your hand.
- ♦ Write your answers in pencil on the answer sheet.
- ◆ Both this test book and your answer sheet will be collected at the end of the examination.

Kyoritsu Girls' Junior High School

Listening Section Part 1

1.



2.



Listening Section Part 2

1. In which country(countries) can you communicate with people in English?

- A. In Canada
- **B.** In Canada and New Zealand
- C. In New Zealand and Fiji
- **D**. In all three countries

2. What can you enjoy in New Zealand?

- **A.** Seeing an aurora
- B. Seeing a lot of animals
- C. Having delicious cuisine
- **D.** Swimming in the sea

3. If you don't want to have jet lag, which countries are suitable for you?

- A. Fiji and Canada
- B. New Zealand and Canada
- C. Fiji and New Zealand
- D. Canada and Fiji

1.	
2.	
3.	
L	istening Section Part 4
1.	A: Please bring this back to your room.
	B : I'll do it later, Mom. A : No, do it ()(). ()()().
2.	A: I think Mr. Brown is very kind, don't you? B: No way! You ()()().

Listening Section Part 3

There are no questions on this page.

Vocabulary & Grammar Section

Choose the best word / phrase to fill in each blank. Write your answer (A, B, C or D) on your answer sheet.

1. I ran to the store, () find it was	closed.	
A. so to	B. enough to	C. dare to	D . only to
2. Tony : It's a lovely da	ıy, isn't it?		
George: Yes, it's a li	ttle bit cold, ().	
A . although	B. though	C. either	D . too
3. Linda : Hi, my name			-
Dan : Seriously? (). Do you kı	now Professor Sn	nith?
A. So am I	B. So do I	C . So did I	D. Neither did I
4. () from the airp	lane, the island	looked like a boa	t.
A. Seeing	B. Seen	C. To see	D. Having seen
5. Mr. and Mrs. White			
A. pains	B. changes	C. turns	D. sides
6. My father says that i	he doesn't drink	() coffee at	night.
A . strong	B. thin	C. tight	D. dark

7. Mr. Baker is a very important () for a small shop like ours		
C . recipient	D. guest	
or you, Johnny.		
B. that's too b	ad	
D. you should:	n't have	
me to (). B. make it a d	·	
D. make up for	r it	
) for the new virus. t C. hygiene	. They hope it works well and D. infection	
	C. recipient or you, Johnny. B. that's too b D. you should his project for the me to (). B. make it a d D. make up fo	

You are traveling abroad. At last your airplane has arrived at the airport in your destination country. Now you are at Airport Station. Based on [1] your memo, [2] the railroad network map, [3] the fare chart and [4] the ticket vending machine, write your answer (A, B, C or D) on your answer sheet.

[1] Your Memo

[2] Railroad Network Map

• •			
Local	Rapid	Express (+\$4)	Station
0	0	0	Airport
0			Union Farm
0	T T		Dub Hill
0	0		City Hall
0			Market
0	—		Pittsbrae
0	0		Cowbell Street
0		T T	Downtown / 17th
0	—	0	Pier 93
0	0	Ţ	Rich Square
0	0	Ó	Beach Park
0	—	T T	Pier 21
0	0	0	Marine Port

[3] Fare Chart

♦ FARE ♦					
(alphabetical order)					
Airport					
Beach Park	\$19.50				
City Hall	\$10				
Cowbell Street	\$13.50				
Downtown / 17th	\$14				
Dub Hill	\$ 7.50				
Marine Port	\$22.50				
Market	\$10.50				
Pier 21	\$21				
Pier 93	\$14.50				
Pittsbrae	\$12				
Rich Square	\$18				
Union Farm	\$ 5				
* Express Trains → Add \$4					

[4] Ticket Vending Machine (display)

	Tio	ckets				
	NOW:	\$0	Ticket			
F •	Add \$10	Subtra	act \$10	•	Ι	
G ●	Add \$1	Subtra	act \$1		J	
Н ●	Add 50 cents	Subtra	act 50 cents		K	
		Print			L	
* 50 cents = \$0.50						
[Example] Push button F when you want to add \$10.						

2. When you take an express train to the station nearest the restaurant, the fare is
A. \$19.50
B . \$22.50
C . \$23.50
D. \$26.50
3. If you take a local train,
A. Downtown/17th Station is the seventh station from Airport Station.
B. you need \$12 to ride from Airport Station to Rich Square Station.
C. Dub Hill Station is the first station after leaving Airport Station.
D. you will stop more than 15 times between Airport Station and Marine Port
Station.
4. What you should pay attention to is that
A. it takes more than 2 hours from Airport Station to the nearest station from the
hotel.
B. all trains depart from platform 2 at Airport Station.
C. you can change trains (from a local train to a rapid train) at Market Station.
D rapid trains don't stop at the station pearest the hotel

1. When you take a local train to the station nearest the hotel, the fare is \dots

A. \$14.50B. \$18.50C. \$21D. \$25

- 5. On the last day of your travel, you are going to ride a rapid train from Marine Port Station to Airport Station. You'll need to get a train ticket at Marine Port Station using the ticket vending machine. What you'll have to do is ...
 - **A.** push button F twice and button G twice.
 - **B.** push button F twice and button J twice.
 - **C.** push button F twice, button G twice and button H once.
 - **D.** push button F three times, button J three times and button K once.

Read the information below and think about the most appropriate word to fill in each blank in the sentences on page 12. Then write it on your answer sheet. Make sure that you fill in each blank with ONE ENGLISH LETTER for question 1, ONE ENGLISH WORD for questions 2 to 4, and a NUMBER for question 5.

KYORITSU FITNESS GYM

registration fee ¥6,000

open Mon - Fri 7:30 - 23:00

Sat - Sun 9:00 - 20:00

facilities training gym / studio / pool / shower / bath / sauna

*The sauna is available 16:00 – 20:00.

*You can join Yoga Lessons on Monday and Wednesday.

rental towel/shoes/water/gym wear

*An additional fee is applied to the above options.

[PLAN]

We provide various plans that you can choose according to your lifestyle.

	fee	hours	free rental service	notes
A	¥11,000 / month	24 hours	full rental	· No locker fee needed
В	¥7,000 / month	<u>Mon - Fri</u> 7:30 – 17:00	towel and water	· One free ticket for a friend
C	¥7,000 / month	<u>Mon - Fri</u> 18:00 – 23:00 <u>Sat - Sun</u> 9:00 – 20:00	towel and water	· One free ticket for a friend
D	¥5,000 / month	24 hours	×	· Up to 4 times a month
E	¥3,000 / day	24 hours	×	· No registration fee needed

- The cheapest possible way to work out once a week is to apply for PLAN (1).
- If someone wants to use the gym on a (2), PLAN C is better than PLAN B.
- Though PLAN A's fee is the (3) among the five, PLAN A is the only one that includes both (4) and gym wear for free.
- If someone works out five times a month on PLAN E, then it will cost about
 (5) yen including the registration fee.

Read the passage below. The passage is followed by three questions on page 14. For each question, choose the best answer. Write your answer (A, B, C or D) on your answer sheet.

Beyond providing *sustenance, cooking holds many valuable lessons. It helps children be creative, teaches them how to calculate and trains them to be attentive. Preparing meals also lets kids experience success and failure. When they fail, kids learn it is easy to try again. When they succeed in making a dish, children learn the joy of sharing that success with others.

I taught all three of my sons how to prepare meals, and they all love cooking. They make meals not only for themselves, but for their friends and colleagues, and in the process build relationships extending beyond the enjoyment of sharing meals together.

Teaching one's children about balanced diets, nutritional food and cooking definitely makes their lives more enjoyable and healthier. But we also need to teach them that there are children around the world who for various reasons are not getting enough nutrition. We also must explain to our children that our consumption is a burden on the planet and we need to eat *mindfully in order to reduce our carbon footprint.

I have written a book about teaching children the importance of proper eating habits, and it will be published in March. I *delve into various theories and give examples of how to help children understand different ways of eating wisely. I also included recipes for dishes that I made for my children.

I put great effort into writing this book and hope that it will help young parents teach their children about the importance of eating right.

*sustenance the food and drink that people, animals and plants need to live and stay healthy

*mindfully consciously

*delve to try to find more information about someone or something

Chan, A. (2020, March 8). Asahi Weekly, 11.

**Title not included so as not to disclose test answers.

1. What is mentioned about cooking?

- **A.** Cooking can help children develop the ability to create something new.
- **B.** When children cook well, they are motivated to take on challenges.
- **C**. When children cook, they learn more when they fail than when they succeed.
- **D.** By making meals only for others, children can build better relationships.

2. According to the author, what should we teach to children?

- A. Making their lives more enjoyable and healthier is the most important thing.
- **B.** Because of our behavior, there are children around the world who are not getting enough nutrition.
- **C.** To protect our planet, we shouldn't eat too much.
- **D**. If we are careful about how we eat, we may reduce carbon dioxide emissions.

3. According to the passage, what is NOT written in the book by the author?

- **A.** The importance of children's learning right eating habits.
- **B.** The influence of cooking on children.
- **C.** How to develop children's reasonable eating habits.
- **D.** The original recipes by the author.

Read the story below. The story is followed by five statements on page 17. Write "T" for each true statement and "F" for each false one on your answer sheet.

Duke Frederick held a wrestling match in the court. His daughter Celia visited the stadium to see the event with her cousin Rosalind. Rosalind and Celia are friends.

The wrestling match was an event of great importance in the court. Wrestling was a sport loved by all—even fine ladies and princesses. Celia and Rosalind were no different from any of the ladies of the court. They were both excited to watch the match and hurried to take their seats.

When they arrived, they saw the competitors waiting to wrestle. They saw the duke's wrestler, Charles, who looked even bigger and stronger than he had the previous year. They also saw a very young man, who looked rather small and inexperienced. This weak-looking man was up to fight against Charles.

"But he is so young," said Celia, feeling sorry for the young man. "I don't think this will end well for him."

Rosalind agreed. Charles was a large and powerful man who had defeated, and even killed, many men in contests. The two dear ladies feared for the young stranger's life.

When he saw his daughter and her friend, Duke Frederick approached them.

"I've tried to persuade that young man not to fight, but he won't listen to me," Frederick told the two young women.

"Speak to him, ladies. See if you can convince him," he continued. "Charles will tear him apart."

Celia and Rosalind were happy to assist. They did not want to see the young man come to any harm. They asked for him to be brought to them.

"Young man, you are brave, but don't be foolish," said Celia. "Think of your own safety and give up this attempt. Back out of this wrestling match before it is too late."

"Your reputation will not be damaged," added Rosalind. "We will ask the duke to cancel the whole event. No one will know of our conversation."

The young man still refused. "I don't care whether I live or die. There is no one

who will miss me if I die. I have nothing and no one to lose. I will wrestle and accept whatever happens."

Celia and Rosalind were moved by the young man's words. How sad for such a young man to care so little whether he lived or died. However, they accepted that it was his choice to fight. They both wished that he would not be hurt. Rosalind felt for him very strongly. She thought he was rather handsome.

Fortunately, their fears were needless. To everyone's amazement, the young man defeated Charles—although it was unclear whether this was thanks to his wrestling skills or plain luck. Duke Frederick was most impressed. He thought that this young man would be a useful person to have in his court. He wanted to know who this stranger was.

"What is your name, young man?" he asked.

"Sir, I am Orlando, the youngest son of Sir Rowland de Boys," replied the stranger.

Duke Frederick was furious. Orlando was the son of one of his enemies! Sir Rowland de Boys had been one of his brother's strongest supporters. Duke Frederick stormed off angrily. Rosalind, on the other hand, was delighted. This brave young wrestler was the son of one of her father's dearest friends. How wonderful to meet someone who had a connection to her father! She ran up to Orlando.

"Wear this for me," she said, handing Orlando a chain from around her neck. "I'm sorry it isn't more valuable."

Orlando was surprised, but he was very pleased to receive her gift. He swore that he would always wear it. In fact, the moment he had set eyes upon Rosalind, he had fallen in love with her.

When the ladies were alone, Rosalind talked and talked about the wrestler Orlando. She spoke of him far more than was proper. Celia began to understand that her cousin had fallen in love with the handsome young wrestler.

"Have you fallen in love so suddenly?" she asked Rosalind.

"Should I not? My father loved his father dearly," she replied.

"But," said Celia, "that's not a good reason to love him. Do you love a man simply because your father loved his father? If that is the case, then I ought to hate him. My father hated Sir Rowland, so I should hate Orlando. Yet I do not hate Orlando."

Shakespeare, W. (2016). As You Like It (C. Malarcher, Ed.). e-future Classic Readers. (Original work published ca. 1599)

- 1. Charles looked so weak that Celia and Rosalind thought he would lose the match.
- 2. Celia and Rosalind recommended that Orlando should give up taking part in the match because they didn't want him to win the match.
- 3. Orlando beat Charles easily with his good wrestling skills.
- 4. Orlando and Rosalind fell in love with each other.
- 5. Celia didn't hate Orlando although Orlando's father was one of her father's enemies.

Writing Section

Based on your experience, write about what you learned while living abroad. Your essay has to be more than 50 words.

This is the end of the examination.